CARL LEVIN, MICHIGAN
DANIEL K. AKAKA, HAWAII
THOMAS R. CARPER, DELAWARE
MARK L. PRYOR, ARKANSAS
MARY L. LANDRIEU, LOUISIANA
BARACK OBAMA, ILLINOIS
CLAIRE MCCASKILL, MISSOURI
JON TESTER, MONTANA

SUSAN M. COLLINS, MAINE TED STEVENS, ALASKA GEORGE V. VOINOVICH, OHIO NORM COLEMAN, MINNESOTA TOM COBURN, OKLAHOMA PETE V. DOMENICI, NEW MEXICO JOHN WARNER, VIRGINIA JOHN E. SUNUNU, NEW HAMPSHIRE

MICHAEL L. ALEXANDER, STAFF DIRECTOR BRANDON L. MILHORN, MINORITY STAFF DIRECTOR

United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON HOMELAND SECURITY AND GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS WASHINGTON, DC 20510–6250

March 13, 2008

The Honorable Harry Reid Majority Leader United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510 The Honorable Mitch McConnell Minority Leader United States Senate . Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Reid and Senator McConnell:

The Senate Select Committee on Intelligence (SSCI) sent a letter to both of you, dated March 6, 2008, urging certain improvements in the Senate's oversight of intelligence. As we explained in our December 21, 2007 letter to you, we have worked closely with the SSCI over the last few months to develop a consensus for further implementation of the 9/11 Commission's recommendations related to improvements in congressional oversight of intelligence.

The options for additional reform contained in the SSCI's letter represent a thoughtful response to the 9/11 Commission's recommendations. We will support an appropriate Senate resolution to adopt either of the options set forth in the SSCI's letter, crafted in consultation with you and the SSCI.

We hope that you will make this reform a priority during this session of Congress.

Sincerely,

Joseph I. Lieberman

Chairman

Susan M. Collins Ranking Member

Swan M Collins

Cc: Senator Rockefeller

Senator Bond Senator Byrd Senator Cochran